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April 9, 2003

Mr. T. Ingram, President

Indiana Harbor Belt Railroad Company

2721 161st Street

Hammond, IN  46323-1099

Dear Mr. Ingram:

         In 1999 The American Short Line and Regional Railroad Association in its continuing effort to recognize short line and regional railroads with outstanding safety records developed a Safety Awards program.  The program, which is co-sponsored by CANAC, Inc. and Marsh, Inc. is designed to use ASLRRA’s new Severity Index based on the railroad employee injuries and man-hours.  Each ASLRRA member railroad is then placed into one of five categories based on the railroad’s man-hours worked:  1-10,000, 10,001 - 50,000, 50,001 – 250,000, 250,000 and above and Switching and Terminal Railroads.  In each category, there are four awards:  Gold, Silver, Bronze and Copper.   Five years after inception, and in 2003 this Safety Awards program has become the standard by which all short line and regional railroads are measured.

         I am pleased to announce that the Indiana Harbor Belt Railroad Company has achieved the “Silver Award” status in the Switching and Terminal Railroads category.

         The awards will be presented during our business session on Monday, May 19, 2003 at our 2003 Annual Meeting and Exhibition which will be held at the Philadelphia Marriott, Philadelphia, Pa. On May 18 – 20, 2003. I invite you and any member(s) of your staff to attend this very prestigious presentation to receive your well-deserved award.


In addition, CANAC, Inc. will also present you with a $500 check that will be made out to your favorite charitable organization that emphasizes safety, and it will be presented to you at the awards ceremony.  To receive the check, it is important that you send to me be return ail (or e-mail me at mreilly@aslrra.org) no later than April 25, 2003 the name of the charitable organization that you wish to appear on the check.


To ensure that your railroad and attendees are properly recognized for the awards please send me the name(s) and e-mail address’s of the people that will receive the award on behalf or your railroad.  Each person that will be attending will receive registration information for the Annual Meeting.  I look forward to seeing you in Philadelphia.


Again I want to congratulate you and your staff on a job well done and for being safety leaders in our industry.







Very truly yours,







/Original Signed/







Richard F. Timmons
__________________________________________________________________________________
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